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www.foodwaste.ie 
-National Programme to Promote the Food Waste Regulations
A national programme called www.foodwaste.ie was launched recently to promote the new Food Waste Regulations (SI 508 of 2009), which entered into force on 1st July.
The Regulations require all major sources of food waste (e.g. pubs, hotels, restaurants, canteens, supermarkets and nursing homes etc) to place it into a dedicated bin and ensure that it is not mixed with other waste. A food waste collection service must be used so that the collected food waste is subsequently recycled by composting or by other approved food waste recycling processes. Alternatively, businesses affected by this legislation can transport the food waste directly to a recycling plant or, subject to waste authorisation from the local authority and compliance with animal by-products rules, can treat it themselves by installing a composting unit on the premises where the waste is generated"
At the present time, the recycling rate in Ireland for food waste generated by businesses is very low – less than 10%. However, this material can be recycled relatively easily. This new legislation is designed increase national recycling levels by ensuring that commercial food waste is recycled.
INSERT YOUR NAME AND ORGANISATION, said “In addition to increasing national recycling rates, the purpose of the legislation is to comply with EU legislation. The Landfill Directive requires all EU Member States to reduce the amount of waste sent to landfill sites by a series of yearly, and increasingly stringent, targets. A failure to meet these targets may cause Ireland having to pay significant fines”.

“Businesses already using a brown bin-based collection service for food waste have gathered a valuable insight into their waste management practices. This information has led to financial savings in many instances. The Food Waste Regulations offer a number of potential benefits to businesses.” added Mr/Mrs. SURNAME.
Examples of savings for businesses are:
· Decreases in the amount of food waste sent for disposal may create financial savings by the avoidance of landfill levy charges. At present, the landfill levy is €30/tonne; but it will rise to €50/tonne in 2011 and then to €75/tonne in 2012. This will have a direct affect on a businesses’ residual/landfilling-related waste charges;

· Other financial savings can be accrued, such as less general waste causing a waste compactor to be used and emptied less often; and
· Development of food waste prevention practices such as better food portion control; and improved food purchasing practices that are associated with less waste.
Full details on the regulations can be found on www.foodwaste.ie 
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· In December 2009, the Environment Minister, John Gormley, signed the Waste Management (Food Waste) Regulations 2009 (S.I. No. 508 of 2009).

· Foodwaste.ie is the national programme to promote the Food Waste Regulations and is an initiative of the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government and Cré-Composting and Anaerobic Digestion Association of Ireland
